BOROUGH OF POINT PLEASANT

ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

March 28, 2018
The regular meeting of the Point Pleasant Zoning Board of Adjustment was called to

Order by Chairman Schroeder at 7:00 P.M.  Mr. Schroeder led the Salute to the Flag.  He proceeded to open the meeting in compliance with the “Open Public Meetings Act”.

Roll Call Vote

            Members Present:  
Mr. Shrewsberry
Ms. Commins

 Mrs. Petrillo

Mr. Coleman

Mr. Weiglein

Mr. Giordano

Mr. Schroeder


Mr. Nikola

Ms. Masterson

Mr. Blank
Members Absent: 

Mr. Marshall






Attorney:  Mr. Gertner

Minutes 3-14-2018

A motion to approve was made by Mrs. Petrillo, seconded by Mr. Weiglein

Roll Call Vote

Mrs. Petrillo- Yes
Mr. Weiglein- Yes
Mr. Giordano- Yes
Mr. Schroeder- Yes 



Resolutions

17-21- 604 Ocean Shores, LLC- Block 136 Lot 1- 604 Ocean Road- Subdivision, Use Variance, Preliminary & Final Site Plan

A motion to memorialize was made by Mr. Giordano, seconded by Mr. Weiglein.

Roll Call Vote

Mr. Shrewsberry- Yes

Ms. Commins- Yes
Mr. Coleman- Yes
Mr. Weiglein- Yes

Mr. Giordano- Yes
Mr. Nikola- Yes
Mr. Schroeder- Yes

Correspondence:

Lambrou Property Mangement, LLC- Block 100 Lot 33- 1011 Arnold Avenue

Mr. Popovitch stated the site plan shows the garbage cans under the stairwell.  A concrete pad was poured by the parking areas with fencing around it.  It is a small amount of extra coverage, but the garbage cans are away from the units.

Mr. Schroeder and Ms. Masterson both stated the garbage cans look much better away from the units.

A motion to amend the resolution was made by Ms. Commins, seconded by Mr. Weiglein.

Roll Call Vote

Mr. Shrewsberry- Yes
Ms. Commins- Yes
Mrs. Petrillo- Yes

Mr. Coleman- Yes


Mr. Weiglein- Yes
Mr. Giordano- Yes
Mr. Schroeder- Yes

Lombardi Residential, LLC- Block 249 Lot 12.03- 2139 Bridge Ave-
Mr. Popovitch explained the applicant has to have living area on the first floor of Unit 6 to meet COAH regulations.  There will be a parking space designated for Unit 6, since the garage is being eliminated.

A motion to amend the approval was made by Mr. Giordano, seconded by Mrs. Petrillo

Roll Call Vote

Mr. Shrewsberry- Yes
Ms. Commins- Yes
Mrs. Petrillo- Yes

Mr. Coleman- Yes


Mr. Weiglein- Yes
Mr. Giordano- Yes
Mr. Schroeder- Yes


Unfinished/New Business:

04-18- The Cam Trust- 1715 Bay Avenue- Use Variance, preliminary and final site plan-(7:20-9:25)
The applicant is seeking to construct three townhouse residential units in the Waterfront Commercial Zone. A Use variance, Preliminary and Final Site Plan approval is needed.  
Mr. Popovitch, attorney for the applicant, stated this application is downsized from the original proposal and less variances are needed.  There is a decline in boat registration by 15,000.

Mr. Mecca, Owner was sworn in.

Mr. Carr, PE was sworn in.

Mr. Kaczmarski, Architect was sworn in.

Mr. Carr testified the proposed use it suited for the lot. It is located in the Waterfront Commercial Zone.  This is a small piece of property just over 10,000sq ft.  The use to the south of this area is Residential Multifamily.  The proposed use is not permitted, but it is well suited for the lot.  The permitted uses in the zone are boat repairs, motor storage, which are much more intense than the proposed use.  Based on the positive criteria the variance can be granted.  There is no negative impact on the area.    
They are proposing some recharge areas, rain garden, landscaping, some berms to make sure the water stays on the lot.  A grading and drainage plan will also be submitted.  
The air conditioning units will be in the rear of the units.

Ms. Commins would like to screen the air conditioning unit on Bay Ave with a fence and maybe a tree since the units will be elevated. 

Terrance Brown- 2230 Briarwood Lane, was sworn in.  His mom lives adjacent to the lot.  
He has concerns about drainage.  At times there can be six inches of water and the table is very close to the surface.  Where can you put the water?

Mr. Carr stated there isn’t a whole lot they can do since the water table is so high.  They are raising the site.  The can berm some areas.  He can control his lot, but not the area. 

Ms. Swenson – 31 Bay Point Harbour- The streets are narrow and the water all drains down to Bay Ave.  She is also concerned about the parking. 
Mr. Carr replied every unit has parking spaces. 

The Board took a five minute recess.  

Mr. Popovitch called the architect Mr. Kaczmarski.
Mr. Giordano questioned the parking why they didn’t consider a two car garage. 

Mr. Kaczmarski said it could be done, but you would also need a two car driveway, which in turn would add impervious coverage. 

Mrs. Petrillo questioned the accordion wall.
Mr. Kaczmarski stated is was for more storage.

Ms. Swenson questioned why it’s necessary to change the zone.

Mr. Gertner replied the zone is not changing.  The application is to see if the proposed use can fit in the zone.  

Mr. Popovitch surmised they will be sold as individual units.  Therefore a homeowners association will be created.  The site is Waterfront Commercial.   This site is suited for the proposed use.  There has been a decline of boater registration.  Engine repair is allowed, however that would be a more intensive use.  This is a good application, nice location and it blends with the condos down the street.  He would ask the Board to grant the waivers, variances and use variance.
Mr. Nikola recalls similar complaints as to when Bay Point Harbor was being built.  The drainage will be better than what is there now.

Mr. Schroeder it has been vacant for a long time.  A commercial use the drainage will be worse

Mr. Coleman it has been dormant for years.  He believes this is a reasonable plan.

Mrs. Petrillo great job changing the plans from the original plan.  She has a problem with a multi-family popping up in a residential area.

Ms. Commins sidewalks parking spaces to the last driveway on Bay.  Private parking sign, rain gardens subject to the approval of the Board engineers, irrigation areas sodded, mechanicals screened from Bay Ave with fence or arborvitaes, patio fence separators allowed not required.

Ms. Masterson huge improvement from the last application.  

A motion to approve was made by Mr. Coleman, seconded by Mr. Shrewsberry.

Roll Call Vote 
Mr. Shrewsberry- Yes


Ms. Commins- Yes

Mrs. Petrillo- No

Mr. Coleman- Yes

Mr. Weiglein- Yes

Mr. Giordano- Yes

Mr. Schroeder- Yes

A motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Shrewsberry, seconded by Mr. Schroeder.  All were in favor.  The meeting adjourned at 9:25pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Sharon Morgan
Zoning Board Secretary
